December 3, 2002
     The meeting of the Board was held Tuesday Evening, December 3, 2002 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. DeAscanis, Quillen, Gambacorta, Appleby, Koczak, Bridgewater, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (13) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     The meeting was opened with a moment of silence. 

     The calendar was updated adding: 

                Outreach Committee Meeting, Wednesday, December 18th at 4:00 p.m. 

                Executive Secretary Search, Thursday, December 19th at 3:00 p.m. 

     The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 

     The Treasurers report was accepted as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Centerpoint:
     Property Development Committee recommends going forward with leasing parcel #4. 

Motion was made and approved.  This would be leased to McConnell Development. 

     Discussion on the hangar was very involved.  Property Development has talked with the Delaware River & Bridge Authority, Pilots Association and Historic Aviation Group, 

and many local citizens.  There is interest in the hangar if we were to restore it and maintain it for their use but none have an interest otherwise.  Have not been successful in contacting any of the Bellanca family. 
     A motion was made that if we are still unable to get anyone interested, that the building be torn down.  Deadline for this, March 31, 2003. 

     After another discussion, a motion was made to table the above motion for another month.  Mr. Wilson voting NO. 

New Castle Sailing Club: 
     Building and land appraisal being done by Allen Appraisal Company.
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Twin Span Industrial Park: 
     A very involved discussion took place on the contract with Twin Span, in particular why the Glebe Lane is not closed to traffic beyond the cemetery.  It being reported that the truck terminal operator had not accepted using the new road. 

     A final motion was made and approved to “Petition the City to close the gate on Glebe Lane (6th Street extended) pass the cemetery.”

Professional Center—Ferry Cut-off: 
     Continue to work on it. 

Washington Park—Parkland: 

     This item put on hold. 

Planning Commission:
     Comprehensive Plan showing open space parcels (undeveloped property) was passed around to the Board.  Copies will be sent to the Board from the office. 

Old City Garage—4th & Chestnut Street: 
     City is willing to give back this parcel and the Trustees will accept this with an environmental certification.  Motion was made and approved. 
Other: 
     A check was received for $2,600.00 from DelDot for sidewalks along the Basin Road parcel, behind Schoolside Apartments. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 
     The Outreach Committee proposes a “Recognition Cocktail Party” to thank volunteers on Trustees Committees, at the Arsenal on January 23rd or 24th, 2003.  The invitation also includes all Trustees and spouse or guest.   Plans are going forward. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Gordon reporting. 

     Property owner Lilly at 137 Casimir Drive, Van Dyke Village, has debris behind his property.  Notice will be sent to remove it within 30 days. 

     Good Will Fire Hall:  Fill dirt has been placed and planted with seed around the building in hopes of elevating the dampness problem in the basement.   The finial is also being worked on. 

     Have trapped some Beavers and hope this will take care of clogging the culvert. 
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Property Maintenance Continued: 
     Sluice Gate—Third Street:  Soil Conservation has notified the City that the contract is ready to be put out for bid.  The City in turn has sent the Trustees a letter requesting $16,500.00.  The total cost of the project to be $400,000.00.  $300,000.00 will come from the 21st Century Fund, $80,000.00 from the Highway Department and $3,500.00 from the City of New Castle, needing the balance to be at least pledged before it can be bid. 

     A motion was made and approved to pledge the $16,500.00, putting it in 2003-2004 budget it at all possible.  

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Peden reporting. 

     The new “Police Station” to be built at 820 Wilmington Road on the Municipal Services site:  the following motion was made and approved. 

     “That the Trustees approve the new agency agreement with PNC Bank, Delaware and the Trust will borrow approximately $2,000,000.00 for construction of a new Police Station and Municipal Services building, to be secured with marketable securities held at PNC Bank, Delaware.”

     A copy of this resolution will be forwarded to PNC immediately. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE REPORT: 

     A meeting had been held and Mr. Indellini was made Chairman of this committee. 

Meetings will only be held when necessary. 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 
     Meeting had been held and worked on corrections needed.  The “Election” section  is being brought up to date and will be ready for review.  Aim is to have final draft ready for the beginning of the next fiscal year. 
BUILDING RESTORATION REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting. 

     The new picture of the Board has been received and will be framed and hung.
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BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE: 




No report. 

GOOD WILL FIRE STATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Koczak reporting. 

     Thanking Property Maintenance for having the repairs done. 
COMMUNICATIONS:  
     Ms. Banks reported that: 

           Audit reports have been received and are being labeled  for mailing. 

           Applications for Scholarship have been sent to the students, schools, churches and are available at the office. 

           Have received 29 applications for the Executive Secretary position. 

     Mr. DeAscanis thanked the Board for their prayers and concerns for his family and especially for his brother. 

     Mr. Taylor is working with Mr. Cavanaugh on a Trust Agreement and City to accept all liability and taxes on the Police Station project. 

     Ms. Banks was thanked for providing the refreshments at the meeting. 

     There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary 

